PPCA General Meeting July 14th, 2003

     Karl Gloeckner opened the meeting at 7:00 pm.  

     Karl introduced Ft. Lauderdale police officer, Officer Conti, to the members.  The officer listened to concerns and issues that the membership had.  The city has improved vastly in the decrease of various crimes from years ago to now.  Traffic concerns were mentioned to the officer, especially the cut-through traffic in our area, and how can this be addressed.  

     Next Karl introduced James Cromar with the City of Ft. Lauderdale.  Mr. Cromar gave a presentation of SABA’s (South Andrews Business Association) proposed Master Plan for the S. Andrews Business corridor.  Each member was given a handout of information on the Master Plan and proposed ideas.  Mr. Cromar discussed all the ideas in the handout and presented large-scale maps of our area of what SABA would like the S. Andrews Ave. business corridor to become.  He did take some notes from members on their ideas of what we would like to see accomplished along Andrews Ave.  Some of the concerns are building heights, traffic and parking issues, aesthetics of buildings and the tree canopy.  For details you may call 954-522-1295.  Please leave a brief message and Jan Meister, Secretary will return your call promptly.

      Next on the agenda was the Treasurer’s report given by Susan Gloeckner.  She gave a quick update. Russ Gagliano made the motion to approve the report with Judy Nelson’s second.   Passed unopposed.

    The secretary’s report followed.  Jan Meister asked the members to take a few minutes to read through it.  Ray Dettmann made the motion to approve the minutes with Susan’s second.  Passed unopposed.  

     Next Susan gave an update on the Night Out Against Crime to be held on August 5th at the Bryant Penney Park with Croissant Park CA, Edgewood and River Oaks.  PPCA will be manning the drink booth for the event.  Help would be appreciated; just show up.

     Susan then gave an update on the water tower in our park.  Another smaller in height tower will replace it.  The City duly noted our concerns with the demolition of the old tower.  The City is aware of our desire to have some kind of event noting the demolition of the tower.  The park will also be given a bit of a “face-lift” in the process.  

     Susan next gave an update on the upkeep of our medians developed with grant monies.  Volunteers are needed for this or we can spend some money to hire a company to do it for us.  We want the City to continue to maintain existing curbed medians (medians put in by the City, not medians done with grant monies) and are striving to achieve this.  

     New Business:

     Russ Gagliano gave an update on the proposed partial vacation of Flagler Dr.  The vacation is being sought by the City and not by the Antique Car Museum.  The vacation is a portion of Flagler behind the Antique Car Museum.

     Russ also gave an update on the Antique Car Show to take place in December.  Military and boats will be a part of the show this year.  It will be larger than the past two years with many things for families to do.  

     Meeting adjoined at 8:20 pm.  

